Dear Superintendent Bulson and the Harford County Public Schools Community,

Words cannot express the pain that we feel as we mourn the loss of Joppatowne High School student Warren Curtis Grant. On behalf of the Maryland State Department of Education, I offer my deepest sympathies and heartfelt condolences to your students, families, faculty and staff. Our hearts are breaking with yours.

In the days and weeks ahead, please know that our thoughts are with you. We offer our collective support as you confront this profound loss and extend our compassion as you heal.

The strength of this community lies in its resilience and solidarity. Now, more than ever, we must come together to support one another through this incredibly challenging time.

We are here for you.

Sincerely,

Dr. Carey M. Wright

Carry Senzh

State Superintendent of Schools